
                                       Parent/Carer E-Bulletin  

                                W/C Monday 17th October 2022 

Assembly Topic 
The theme for this week’s assembly is raising awareness of the issue of Hate Crime.  
 
Personal Social Education (PSE) Lessons 
Year 7:  What are the consequences of what I say and do online? 
Year 8:  Faith and beliefs 
Year 9:  Consent 
Year 10: Risk 
Year 11: Emergency situation 
 
Reading 
Here at Rhosnesni we firmly believe in the value of students having good reading skills. It is statistically 
proven that good reading skills enable students to access the curriculum more fully and become more 
successful learners. Please help us to help students improve their literacy skills by reading the attached 
poster and implementing some of the strategies at home. 
 
Progress Reports 
By Friday 28th October 2022 the first tracking report will be available for all Year 10 and 11 students. 
By Thursday 22nd December 2022 the first tracking report will be available for Years 7, 8 and 9 students. 
Further updates will be provided as we progress through the academic year. 
 
Mock Examinations 
'Mock' examinations will begin for Year 11 students the week commencing 7th November 2022.  At the same 
time there will also be 'mock' exams for Year 10 students in GCSE History, GCSE Double Applied Science 
and GCSE English Literature. An exam schedule will be sent out to all Year 10 and 11 students once it has 
been finalised.   
 
Punctuality 
A reminder that students need to be in school no later than 8.40am. The Borras Road and Holt Road 
entrances will be locked at this time, any student who arrives after this time will need to sign in through the 
main office. When a student arrives repeatedly late to school (without a valid reason) they will be placed on 
a Head of Year’s afterschool detention. Parents/Carers will be informed via a text message as a matter of 
courtesy. Thank you in advance for your support.  
 
Attendance 
A reminder that if you have an attendance issue, or are reporting an absence, please use the following 
methods: Email: Attendance@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk or telephone: 01978 340947. Please 
remember that a reason for absence must be provided for each day of a student’s absence. 
 
Nasal Flu Vaccines 
The vaccination team will be in school on Wednesday 19th October to administer the Nasal Flu Vaccines. If 
you would like your child to receive the vaccine and haven’t yet returned the consent form, please ensure 
they bring the form with them on the day and hand it in to the vaccination team at the time of vaccination. If 
a student does not return the consent form, they will be unable to have the vaccine. 
 
Extra-Curricular Activities  
We have had an extremely positive response from students attending a range of extra-curricular activities, 
both a lunch time and after school. Please find attached the latest timetable for activities. If students would 
like to find out more about any of the activities, they can pop along and speak to the members of staff involved. 
It would be great to see new faces taking part in the activities. 
 

Contacting School     

Telephone: 01978 340840    Email: Mailbox@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk 
Diolch yn fawr,  

Team Rhosnesni. 
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